
CHURCH OF THE RESURRECTION PAGE 2 LANSING, MICHIGAN 

 
 
 

PLEASE REMEMBER IN YOUR PRAYERS: 
 

 
 

Our deceased: Nancy Guettler 
 

Our sick: Gabe Radke, John Lindemann, Damien DeWitt, Juliet 
Cary, Brenda Wohlscheid, Lucille McNamara, Joni Panetta 
Faraone, Jean Mac Dougall , Ken McCueour, Sue Earley, and 
parish family including our homebound and those in nursing 
homes.   
 
Our military personnel:  
2nd Lt. Thomas A. Braga-Henebry, Quantico, VA 
Tom Baldwin, Fort Benning, GA 
Chris Riley, Ft Worth, TX, Marines 
Kaleilani Kalahiki, Medical, Army 
Capt. Connor Caples, MD Travis AFB, CA 
Lt. Chris White, Washington, D.C. 
Erick Martinez, Afghanistan 
Anthony Sevenski, Navy 
David Hanosh Suarez, Marines 
 
 

ROSARIES PRAYED FOR PEACE: 
57,632 Total number Rosaries prayed. Tally  
sheets are available at the East Entrances of Church 
 
LIVING ROSARY INTENTION FOR AUGUST: 
May Our Lady Queen Of Peace  lead us to Jesus.  
Please join this devotion to Our Blessed Mother, call Diane 
Woods: 482.0477 
 
PARISH INTENTION FOR AUGUST: 
For an increase in priestly vocations and religious life.  
 

We invite parishioners to fast on Tuesdays for this intention, consider 
joining us for Mass that evening at 6:30pm, when we will include the 
particular intention in the prayers of the faithful.  

 
 

Saturday Aug. 24 2019 
8:15am Int. Bud Fox—Family 
5:00pm Int. 50th Wedding Anniversary of Joe and Elaine 

Reynolds 

 

Sunday Aug. 25, 2019 
Twenty-First Sunday in Ordinary Time 
9:00am Int. 47th Wedding Anniversary of Tony and 

Suzanne Cherniawski 
11:00am Adrian Papa—Mom 
5:30pm For the Parish 
7:00pm Vespers 
= 

Tuesday Aug. 27, 2019 
6:15pm Perpetual Help Devotion 
6:30pm Elvie Alegado—Delos Reyes 
7:00pm-8:00pm Confession/Holy Hour 
 

Wednesday Aug. 28, 2019 
8:15am Living and deceased members of the Kamau 

Family— Veneklase Family 
 

Thursday August 29, 2019 
8:15am Dorothy Louise Kovac—Megan McGuillicuddy 
 

 

Friday August 30, 2019 
8:15am Rosanne Gross—Family 
 9:00am-8:00pm Adoration 
7:00pm-8:00pm Confession/Holy Hour 
 

Saturday August 31, 2019 
8:15am Int. Aninida Bugayong—Ana Budayong 
5:00pm Paul Fortino—Ruth Demarco 
 

Sunday September 1, 2019 
Twenty-Second Sunday in Ordinary Time 
9:00am Int. Larry LaCross, Capuchin Golden Jubilee– 

Tom & Mary Small 
11:00am Healing Vannocker & Stevens Living/Deceased 

Members– Ginnie 
5:30pm For the Parish 
7:00pm Vespers 

Readings for the Week of August 25, 2019 
Sunday Twenty-first Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 Is 66:18-21; Ps 117:1, 2; Heb 12:5-7, 11-13; 
 Lk 13:22-30 
Monday 1 Thes 1:1-5, 8b-10; Ps 149:1b-2, 3-4, 5-6a and  
 9b; Mt 23:13-22 
Tuesday Memorial of Saint Monica 
 1 Thes 2:1-8; Ps 139:1-3, 4-6; Mt 23:23-26 
Wednesday Memorial of Saint Augustine, Bishop and  
 Doctor of the Church 
 1 Thes 2:9-13; Ps 139:7-8, 9-10, 11-12ab; 
 Mt 23:27-32 
Thursday Memorial of the Passion of Saint John the  
 Baptist 
 1 Thes 3:7-13; Ps 90:3-5a, 12-13, 14 and 17; 
 Mk 6:17-29 
Friday 1 Thes 4:1-8; Ps 97: 1 and 2b, 5-6, 10, 11-12; 
 Mt 25:1-13 
Saturday 1 Thes 4:9-11; Ps 98:1, 7-8, 9; Mt 25:14-30 
Sunday Twenty-second Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 Sir 3:17-18, 20, 28-29; Ps 68:4-5, 6-7, 10-11;  
 Heb 12:18-19, 22-24a; Lk 14:1, 7-14 

 

Sat, Aug 24: Jeanne Gaskin, Kevin Bolt-

Farrell, Paul Kuch, Elizabeth Bloomfield  

Sun, Aug 25: Wayne Wood, Dianne Shorter, 

George Miloch, Geraldine Poynter 

Mon, Aug 26: Dee Webb, Tim Harken, 

Jessica Koutz 

Tues, Aug 27:  Suzanne Cherniawski, Matthew McKune, Leif 

Peterson 

Wed, Aug 28:  Marilyn Williams,  Michelle  Myers, Kasey Ellis 

Thurs, Aug 29:  Gwendolyn Christacopulos, John Glomski, 

Damien Dewitt 

Fri, Aug 30: Rick Seeley, Tom Wojack, Anne Beirlant, Michael 

LeTarte, Gwenyth Butler 

Sat, Aug 31 

Sun, Sept. 1: Maria Cardenas 

Welcome to the Church of the Resurrection!   
If you are visiting us, we are so glad you 
are here. If you have decided to join our 
parish community, please register online 
at www.corlansing.org, or stop by the par-
ish office: 1514 E Michigan Ave., Lansing. 
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SACRAMENTAL LIFE & WORKS OF MERCY 
 
 
 

Marriage Prep: Arrangements must be made at least 9 
months in advance; please call the parish office.   
 

Infant Baptism: To register, fill out the Baptism Request 
Form at www.corlansing.org.  
 

Confession: Wed-Fri 7:45am; Tues & Fri 7:00pm and 
Saturday 9:00am-10:00am  
 

Daily Rosary: Wed-Sat 7:45am 
 

Perpetual Help Devotion: Tuesdays 6:15pm 
 

St Joseph Devotion: 1st Wednesdays 6:00am Rosary; 
6:30am Mass 
 

St. Monica Sodality: 2nd Saturdays 7:45am Rosary, 
8:15am Mass, Divine Mercy Chaplet following 
 

Divine Mercy Chaplet: Mon— Fri 3:00pm, Holy Family 
Chapel, 1601 E Grand River Ave.  
 

St Vincent dePaul Society: 1601 E. Grand River;  
517-371-4380.  Mon & Fri 10-11am and Wed 1-3pm 
 

St Vincent dePaul Parish Food Collection:  
Toilet paper, toothpaste, bar soap, laundry soap and dish 
soap. 
 

Men’s Prayer Breakfast-After Labor Day, men are invited 
to join every Wednesday morning, 6:30am-7:30am, Mercy 
Hall. This is a comfortable environment where men take 
responsibility for learning, living, and sharing our faith.  
 

Knights of Columbus Council 11099: Grand Knight 
Russell Pate, www.corlansing.org/ministries 
 

St Joseph the Worker Guild: An opportunity for men and 
women to voluntarily offer their skills and talents to doing a 
variety of small jobs around the parish.  Meets Tuesdays 
9:00am in the Parish Hall Conference Room.  Come once 
or come often.  Contact: Cindi 485-5886; curriecindi@aol.com 
 

Project Rachel Helpline:  There is help after an abortion.  
If you or someone you know is hurting from an abortion, call 
the Project Rachel Helpline 517-993-0291. All calls are 
confidential. 
 

Unplanned pregnancy: Contact Pregnancy Services of 
Greater Lansing 517-332-0633 or Shared Pregnancy 517-
484-0365 
 

Visitation of the Sick: If you know someone who is ill at 
home or in a nursing home and would like to receive 
communion please contact the parish office. 
 

Low Gluten Hosts-During Mass you will need to come to 
the priest in the center aisle where he has a separate pyx 
with low gluten host available. 
 

Registration: If you are new to the area or would like to 
register please stop at the parish office: 1514 E. Michigan 
Ave, or website www.corlansing.org. If you are currently a 
registered member and would like to update your info 
please contact the office 517-482-4749. 

Please arrive 20 minutes before Mass and sign in  

Aug.31 - Sept.1: Twenty-Second Sunday in Ordinary Time 

When you or a loved one are in the hospital, 
remember to identify yourself as a parishion-
er of Resurrection. This allows the hospital 
to contact us. 

 
Send Bulletin submissions to:  

bulletin@corlansing.org, by Monday 3pm  

 

COFFEE & DONUTS—following 9am Mass , Sept.15th 

CAFÉ— following 11am  Mass,  Sept. 15th 
 

All events in Mercy Hall 

If you, or anyone you know has 
been harmed by anyone repre-
senting the Church, contact 
appropriate law enforcement.  
You may also contact the Dioc-
esan Victim Assistance Coordi-
nator,  

 

Cheryl Williams-Hecksel, LMSW: 888-308-6252 or  
cwilliamshecksel@dioceseoflansing.org 

PROMISE TO 
PROTECT 

 

PLEDGE  
TO HEAL 

Caring Hands Ministry- Will NOT meet in July 

and August.  Enjoy the summer!  See you Septem-

ber 17. 

  
Extraordinary 

Minister Reader Altar Server 

Saturday,  
5:00 PM 

B. Stevenson - 1 
T. White - 2 

J. Reynolds - 1 
S. Laurion - 2 

T. Crowley 
E. Fountain 
I. Iyioke 
J. Lavagnino 

Sunday,  
9:00 AM 

F. Christopher-
son - 1 
C. Galer - 1 
S. O'Neill - 1 
C. Doll - 2 
B.Richardson - 2 
B. Riley - 2 

E. Rivet - 1 
R. Imgrund - 2 

J. Carlin 
L. Gates 
C. Gates 
P. Gulock 
J. Gulock 

Sunday,  
11:00 AM 

J. Flores - 1 
M. Harcus - 2 
D. Webb - 2 

M. Zakhem - 1 
G.VanNocker - 2 

D. Bloomfield 
X. Mattson 
C. VanNocker 
J. Venema 

Sunday,  
5:30 PM 

R. Pate - 1 
M. Pate - 2 

NOT FILLED - 
1 
Tingay - 2 

M. Migaldi 
A. Mora 
P. Quinn 
NOT FILLED 

 

New Office Hours 
 

Monday-Thursday     
8am-Noon & 12:30-4:30 

 

Friday 
8am-1pm 
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A MESSAGE FROM FR. STEVE 

It’s Great to Be Back . . . 
My time away was wonderful. Thanks for your prayers. It was 
very restful, renewing, and a deeper invitation into the beauty and 
simplicity of God. Taking bike rides, hikes, and spending time in 
my kayak, along with rest, time for prayer, and good 
conversations with some Calumet friends and my brother Dan, 
made my time truly re-creational. Though the weather was 
perfect, I stayed long enough that I was very happy to return. 
That’s not my life. This is. Thanks for being a great parish for me 
to serve. It’s a joy to be pastor of such a great parish.  
 
Mental Prayer 
During my time away, I enjoyed the slow pace of life and the 
unbounded calendar. The only fixed moment in my days was the 
Mass at Our Lady of the Pines. But other than that, I was free to 
pray, read, reflect, and recreate as I pleased. It was an invitation to 
contemplation of God’s goodness and the beauty around me.  
 
Don’t Just Do Something, Sit There. 
On vacation, it’s easier to take more time for prayer, at least for a 
priest! For those with young families, it’s more of a challenge. 
But prayer, the sort of contemplative prayer called “mental 
prayer,” is important for all of us. And not just when we’re on 
vacation. I want to encourage all of us to take more time than we 
think we can afford to prayer. Here’s a brief summary written by 
Sean O’Neill, and a link to my homily: 
 
In this homily, Fr. Steve talks about the importance of daily 
mental prayer and encourages us to spend an extra 5 minutes per 
day spending time with God in this way. Many of us do not think 
we have time to do mental prayer. For much of the time our 
prayer can tend to focus on petitions, but do we ever spend time 
opening ourselves to a personal encounter with Him? Fr. Steve 
shares an experience of his own in which he extended his prayer 
time and the Lord gave the message, “I covet these times.” The 
Lord wants to spend time with us. Let us take more time than we 
think we can afford. 
 
Fr. Steve then read an excerpt from a book by the English-born 
Irish Dominican, Fr. Herbert McCabe: 
People often complain of “distractions” during prayer. Their mind 
goes wandering off onto other things. This is nearly always due to 
praying for something you do not really much want; you just 
think it would be proper and respectable and “religious” to want 
it. So you pray high-mindedly for big but distant things like peace 
in Northern Ireland or you pray that your aunt will get better from 
the flu – when in fact you do not much care about these things; 
perhaps you ought to, but you don’t. And so your prayer is rapidly 
invaded by distractions arising from what you really do want – 
promotion at work, let us say. Distractions are nearly always your 
real wants breaking in on your prayer for edifying but bogus 
wants. If you are distracted, trace your distraction back to the real 
desires it comes from and pray about these. When you are praying 
for what you really want you will not be distracted. People on 
sinking ships do not complain of distractions during their prayer. 
(McCabe, God, Christ, and Us, p. 8). 
 
Often we ask God for things that are not good for us. But as Fr. 
McCabe notes, when we ask, he either gives us what we ask for, 
or he gives us something better! God knows our need. Let us 
persevere in prayer and allow God to give us what we really need, 
what is really good for us. The audio of that homily can be found 
at https://corlansing.org/homilies/encounter-god-in-prayer 
 

 

And here’s Sean’s summary of my three part series on “mental 
prayer”: In March of this year, Fr. Steve gave a three-part 
introduction to the Christian discipline of mental/contemplative 
prayer. He addressed the theology and practice of mental prayer, 
and gave “homework” for “beginners” (and we’re all beginners, 
says St. Teresa of Avila) as an aid to growing in our ability to 
open our hearts and minds to the Lord in prayer. The audio and 
handouts for those three talks can be found at https://
corlansing.org/mental-prayer 
 

That Man Is You 
This weekend, members of the leadership team of the 
Wednesday morning Men’s Breakfast group will invite other 
men to consider joining them for a new program called “That 
Man Is You,” which addresses practical issues that men contend 
with in life today. There is more information contained on the 
insert from this weekend’s bulletin. We will get started breakfast 
at 6:00 a.m., for those who would like to come early. The 
program will begin with a video at 6:30, which lasts about a half 
hour, followed by small group discussion. It’s a great opportunity 
for fellowship and growth in faith. Consider joining us. We will 
get started with this program on September 11.  
 
Ox Roast Festival and Raffle Tickets 
As the Ox Roast draws near, I want to thank all those who have 
faithfully, year after year, served the parish and community to 
make the Ox Roast such a great success. John Gordon and his 
team have been meeting for months. They are, as always, looking 
for volunteers to cover the myriad areas of responsibility that are 
part of the Ox Roast. Please see the information in the bulletin 
about how you might be able to help us serve the parish and 
community this September 6-8. The Ox Roast is a fellowship and 
financial opportunity for our parish and community. Please plan 
to attend and bring your family, friends, and neighbors too. 
Please sell (or buy) the tickets that you’ve been sent, or return 
those to the office.  
 
With longing for unity in the Truth, 
 
Fr. Steve 
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BE HIS. BE FREE. BE LOVE 

9th-12th grade girls: Join the revolution! Be Love Revo-
lution (beloverevolution.com) has come to Lansing! 
BLR is a movement that accompanies young women on the 
journey of faith so they have the opportunity to experience 
the love of God and be His presence of Love to others. The 
BLR mission is to help women "Be His, Be Free, and Be 
Love" 
 
Lansing Beloved summer dates are:  
August 21st. We meet at the St. John Paul II room at 
Church of the Resurrection, for praise and worship, a talk, 
small groups, fellowship, and fun. Girls entering grades 9-
12 are welcome, and young adult women are invited to 
help.  
 

Email Mary Gates at mary.gates@lansingcatholic.org. 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED!  
The 85th Annual Ox Roast Festival is fast approaching, and we 
are in need of people to work in the Kitchen, preparing our deli-
cious Ox Roast Sandwiches and Soup! The work is easy: prep-
ping and cooking the sandwich meat, chopping vegetables and 
keeping the serving line stocked. We have THE MOST FUN in 
the back, and a typical three hour shift goes by in a flash! 
 
Please contact STEVE SIMONSON (Kitchen Manager) at (517) 
285-7336, or by email at TheSteve3XL@gmail.com and sign up 
to serve our Parish today!  

   
Calling All Cooks!   

 
Time to don those aprons and share your time, talents, 
and  homemade baked goods with the Ox Roast.  Help keep 
the Bake Sale  tables well stocked by dropping off items 
all  weekend.   
 
Please label any treats that meet special dietary needs. Pans 
will be available in the Church vestibule. For questions or to 
work, please contact: Beth Gordon -517-372-1595 or Mary 
Holoweiko, 517-332-5496       

Volunteers Needed: 
The Ox Roast Festival is driven solely by volun-
teers!  Everyone is welcome to volunteer for our parish’s 
main fundraiser. 
Food Service needs your precious helping hands and time 
to perform a variety of simple food preparations, such as: 
Preparing & Wrapping Sandwiches and Hot Dogs, ladling 
soup in cups, Serving Chips, Salad and Beverages, light 
food prep, restocking food items, cleaning, washing tables, 
food trays and spills.  
*Remember if you are a student or Parent this time will go 
towards your volunteer hours you need for school. 
*Need a Vice Chair person to drive Food Service opera-
tions on Saturday evening and or Sunday afternoon. 
*Need volunteers all 3 days for all food positions in the hall! 
If you are interested in helping with the food service in the 
hall during Ox Roast, please contact Chairpersons: 
Send E-Mail to: rusty-jr.pate_1948@hotmail.com or la-
dyknightmarcia@gmail.com 

The 85th Ox Roast is quickly approaching and we are 
looking for donations for the Miscellaneous Raffle!  
Donated items could be: Kitchen things like electric fry 
pans, crock pots, blenders etc.  We are also looking for 
electronic items like Nooks, Kindles, Tablets, laptops, 
Garmin’s & TomTom’s etc. These items must be new.  
If you’re into crafts we also raffle handmade goods like 
blankets, baby clothes & pillows. Donated items may be 
dropped off at the Parish office at 1514 E. Michigan Ave 
and must be dropped off by September 3rd. If you have a 
question about a donated item please contact Don Gardner 
517-645-7513 or Cindi Currie 517-485-5886 

Shared Pregnancy Women's Center is hosting its annu-
al golf scramble at College Fields on Saturday, Septem-
ber 21st.  Shotgun start is 9am. There will be a continental 
breakfast, lunch at the turn, gift bag, and prizes.  Player 
registration is $75 individual/foursome is $300. Come out 
for a great day of golf and support Shared Pregnancy so 
they can continue helping women in unexpected pregnan-
cies and walking alongside families with young children.  To 
register, sponsor or for more information, vis-
it www.sharedpregnancy.org/events  

Ken & Diane Corrigan are the winners of the second week 
100% raffle drawing. Congratulations! 
 
Our next 100% raffle drawing will be on Monday Aug. 26th.  It's 
not too late! Send in your money & tickets to be included.  Thank 
you for your support!!  

Experience Catholic Tradition 
through the Sacred Scriptures  
 
Start your journey through the Bible with 
the Catholic Biblical School of 
Michigan, in a weekly class at St. Martha’s 
in Okemos, Mondays 7-9 pm, starting Sept 
16th.  
 

Experience the difference of live, seminary-level teachers 
and relevant applications to our life as missionary disciples. 
Through donations, CBSM is open to all, regardless of ability 
to contribute financially.  
 
Learn more by attending an Information Night at St. 
Martha’s in Okemos on Mon Aug 26 at 7:00 pm or register 
by Sep 4th at cbsmich.org/register. Contact 
info@cbsmich.org or 586-438-3085 for more information. 

http://www.sharedpregnancy.org/events
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Men's Breakfast -  
Please note that for the rest of the summer, apart for the first 
Wednesday of the month, the weekly men's breakfasts are sus-
pended. After Labor Day, we will be restarting the men's break-
fasts with an exciting new video/discussion series called That Man 
is You! You will hear more in the coming weeks at Mass. Learn 
more at www.paradisusdei.org/that-man-is-you. Register for That 
Man is You! by emailing your name and email address to Will 
Bloomfield at (wbloomfield@gmail.com).  

Attention Catholic Homeschooling Families: 
 
The Raising Saints Catholic Homeschool Enrichment Program 
will begin its 8th year at St. Therese Parish on Friday Septem-
ber 13th.  We come together on Friday mornings as a Catholic 
community of homeschoolers to attend mass and to sample 
the gifts and talents of one another as we supplement what we 
are doing at home with fun group activities.  We welcome you 
to come get to know us and see if this is a good fit for your 
family.  Our Fall Kick-off will be a Family "Potluck & Planning 
Playdate" on Wednesday August 28th at 6PM at St. Therese 
Parish.  We would love to meet you!  Please contact Kristine 
Witkowski at kristinewitkowski@gmail.com for more infor-
mation. 

 

 

 

 

-KNIGHTS MINISTRY ROSARY  - 2ND MONDAY of MONTH - 7:00 PM., 
RESURRECTION CHURCH 

BUSINESS - 2ND MONDAY of MONTH - 7:30 PM.   PLANNING - 4TH 
MONDAY of MONTH - 6:00 PM. 

+ NIGHT OF KNIGHTS FAMILIES AND FRIENDS - WED. AUGUST 
28TH. (Potluck Dinner) 

Knights Raffle Prizes - 2 Adult and 2 
Kid's Bikes 

 Tickets Available via Email to: 
gk11099@mikofc.org 

 

Ticket Price: 1 for 2 Dollars, 3 for 5 Dollars (check, 
money order, cash payments) 

Cut-Off Date, Sunday August 25th at 4 pm. 

SUPPORT & DONATE  
GOOD SHEPHERD CATHOLIC RADIO 93.3 FM - WJKN 

1510 AM 

Visit - WWW. gscr.org   
Have a Wonderful Family Summer! 

Please Visit - WWW.CRIMEMAPPING.COM for your 
Family  

Aquinas College Visit Day – Friday, August 
30 

 

Aquinas College invites any high school students 
interested in getting the inside scoop on academics, 

athletics, scholarships, service learning, study abroad 
and more! Our next AQDay is Friday, August 30th 
from 8:45 AM to 12:30 PM and details/registration 

can be found at aquinas.edu/aqday.  

 
LANSING DIOCESE CURSILLO 

Www.lansingcursillo.org 

facebook.com/LansingCursillo 
 Christian Movement in the following of JESUS in our everyday Life. 

 
Lansing Diocese - Cursillo Leaders  

Contacts 
MEN - GARY LANGDON 

WOMEN - LAURA LANGDON  
lmcwl@yahoo.com  

517 - 484 - 1812 
 

Cursillo 3 - Day Weekends 
Men's - Spanish Language - February 6th thru 9th 
Men's - English Language - March 12th thru 15th 

Women's - Spanish Language - February 20th thru 23rd 
Women's - English Language - March 26th thru 29th 

 
 Curstillistas 4th Day Group Meets at St. Mary Cathedral Parish Hall  

Saturday Day Mornings at 9:30 am - 10:30 am 
On the Second Floor Level. Elevator available for personal use. 

 
De' Colores! 

Theology on Tap For Young Adults - "The Science Against Birth 
Control" 

 
Young adults are invited to Theology on Tap in Lansing on Tuesday, 
August 27 at the Spartan Hall of Fame Cafe (1601 Lake Lansing Rd, 
East Lansing, MI 48823). 
 
The talk is called "The Science Against Birth Control." Our speaker, 
Jenny Ingles, will address how birth control really works -- the science 
behind it and its side effects -- and learn why so many Millennials are 
jumping off the birth control band wagon and adopting an “organic” 
approach to sex and fertility. 
 
Doors open at 6:30 p.m., the talk begins at 7 with fellowship to follow 
afterward. For more information, find the "Diocese of Lansing Catholic 
Young Adults" group on Facebook for this event and other young adult 
events happening around the Diocese. 

Weekend Eucharistic Ministers Needed for Hospital 
Ministry 

 

Lansing Catholic Hospital Ministry is looking for additional 
Eucharistic Ministers to distribute Communion to Catholic 
patients at Sparrow Hospital and McLaren Greater Lansing 
on Saturdays. Whether you have expressed interest in the 
past or have never considered hospital ministry before, 
please feel free to contact me: Cassian Hardie at 364-2902 
or cassian.hardie@sparrow.org. 

mailto:kristinewitkowski@gmail.com
http://aquinas.edu/aqday
http://www.lansingcursillo.org/


TWENTY-FIRST SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME PAGE 7 August 25, 2019 

THANK YOU: The advertisements that appear in this bulle-
tin completely defray all publishing costs which the church 
would otherwise incur. Please patronize the sponsors on 
the back of this bulletin and thank them for their kind 
generosity. 

Little Flowers Girls' Club 
 

Little Flowers is a Catholic girls' group that focuses on learning and 
practicing virtues using the Catechism, Holy Scripture and the lives of 
women saints. Girls ages 5-10 are welcome to join. Registration deadline 
is September 1, 2019. To register, or if you have any questions, please 
contact Barbara Dion at dionbabette@gmail.com. 

Junior High/High School Girls Service Opportunity 
 

The Little Flowers Girls' Club is looking for energetic young women who 
love their faith and are comfortable working with kids. Our club meets on 
the second Tuesday of each month at 4:30. Girls must be able to commit 
to at least two meetings and be willing to lead games, help with projects/
cleanup and model virtues for the younger girls. If you need service 
hours and don't mind hanging out with some sweet little sisters for an 
hour a month, please contact Barbara Dion 
at dionbabette@gmail.com or text at 517-281-6504 

St. Zita's Guild 
 

St Zita's Guild is a ministry for 11-13 year old young ladies.  Our 
mission is to grow in understanding of the Corporal Works of Mercy by 
learning some of the lost trades of homemaking (like sewing, proper 
food preparation, etc) and using those trades to serve the greater 
community. We meet once monthly for saint studies, skill building, 
prayer, and fellowship. Registration deadline is Aug 31, 2019. For more 
information or to register, please email Barbara Dion 
at dionbabette@gmail.com 

2019/2020 Adult Choir Season 
 
The Resurrection Adult Choir will begin its new choir 
season with a rehearsal on Wednesday September 11

th
 at 

7:00 pm with the first sung Mass on September 15
th
.  For 

new singers wishing to newly join the choir, auditions can 
be set up by contacting David Stattelman, the Director of 
Music by phone (517) 614-1736 or email 
dstattelman@corlansing.org.  You can also call the 
office.  Auditions will not be a scary affair but are really set 
up so that we can get an understanding of your sound and 
your ability to develop as a singer.   
 
For Lansing Catholic Students interested in the joining the 
choir, this can count towards your Lansing Catholic 
Service Requirement for graduation.  It is also a very good 
way for music students to further their study of solfege and 
theory along with developing skill and proficiency in the 
reading of chant notation and modern notation; all which 
will be fundamental in secondary and college music 
courses.  

mailto:dstattelman@corlansing.org
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